
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

13 September 2024 
olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Mon 16 Sept Wellbeing Com-
fortable Casual Day 
Fri 20 Sept End of Term 3 at 
1.00pm. Casual Day 
Mon 7 Oct Start of Term 4 at 
8.35am 
Thurs 10 Oct 9.00am Yr 6 Grad-
uation Photo 
Mon 14 Oct Yr 6 BluEarth Tran-
sition Activities St Theresa’s 
Albion 
Mon 14 Oct Years 1&2 Camp 
Activities 3.10-4.30pm 
Wed 16 Oct Staff Time in Lieu 
Day - No School for the Children 
Fri 18 Oct Yr 6 BluEarth Transi-
tion Activities St Theresa’s Albi-
on 
Fri 18 Oct Yr 1 Mad About Sci-
ence Incursion 
Mon 21 Oct Yr 2 Mad About 
Science Incursion 
Fri 25 Oct Day for Daniel 
Mon 28 Oct  Yr 4 Mad About 
Science Incursion 
Wed 30 Oct Yr 3 Mad About 
Science Incursion 
Wed 30 Oct Years 3&4 Camp 
Activities 3.10-7.00pm 
 

PUPIL FREE DAYS 
Wed 16 Oct Staff Time in Lieu 
Day - No School for the Children 
Mon 4 Nov Professional Practice 
Time for Staff- No School for the 
Children 
Tues 5 Nov Melbourne Cup 
Public Holiday 
 

END OF YEAR 2024 
Tues 17 Dec Students finish for 
2024 at 1.00pm 
 

START OF 2025 
Tues 28 Jan Staff Return 
Wed 29 Jan  Getting To Know 
You & Your Child Day 1 Yrs 1-6, 
Foundation at school 8.35-1.00 
Thurs 30 Jan Getting To Know 
You & Your Child Day 2 Yrs 1-6, 
Foundation at school 8.35-1.00 
Fri 31 Jan Classes start for all (F-
6) 

The Kingdom of God is like a mustard seed, which is the smallest of all seeds on earth. Yet when 
planted, it grows and becomes the largest of all garden plants, with such big branches that the birds 

can perch in its shade. Mark 4:31-32 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

A Prayer For Quiet Times 
Sometimes I am quiet, sometimes I hide away 

But you are always there, God, You’re with me everyday. 
I like it when it’s quiet, it makes me feel OK 

I know you understand me in my own special way. 
I know some people find it hard, to see the real me 

But you always can, all the time ,right inside you see. 
Thank you, God, for quiet, thank you for being still 

Thank you, God, for seeing me, I know you always will. 
‘Everyone, be silent! The Lord is present and moving about in his holy place.’ Zechariah 2:13 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
This will be the last newsletter for Term 3 as next week I will be going on Long Service 
Leave for the whole week and Christine Carabott (Deputy Principal and Student Wellbeing 
Leader) will be taking a week of carer’s leave. We are very fortunate to have a very experi-
enced and capable leadership team to look after the running of the school. Tania Cuni (RE/
Learning and Teaching Leader) and Anna Kalc-Smyth (Numeracy Leader), two senior lead-
ers with vast experience will be sharing the role of Acting Principal. Both Tania and Anna 
have been in charge of the school on numerous occasions when both Christine and I have 
been away so they are very experienced in managing a school. 
If you have any issues you need to raise with the school while Christine and I are away you 
can contact either Tania or Anna via the school telephone 93122230 or via their email ad-
dress: tcuni@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au or akalcsmyth@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 
 
A reminder that if you have received a MACSSIS Survey it is 
open till Friday the 20th September. Thanks to those families 
who have completed the survey already but we need more 
families to complete the survey in order to gain a broader 
parent perspective and feedback about our school. The sur-
vey, which is completed by students in Years 4-6, staff and families, is a great opportunity 
for members of the school community to share their thoughts about our school and con-
tribute to future planning so that we can continue to improve. We invite you to take 15-20 
minutes to share your thoughts. John Buttigieg our Digital and Design Technology Leader 
has sent out a reminder note to those who have yet to fill in the survey. 
 

In the newsletter I have included many photos of Monday’s Tarantella 
Dance Workshops. As the photos show the children had a wonderful 
time learning this traditional Italian dance. They also enjoyed a small 
tub of vanilla ice-cream each to complete the Italian focused day. A big 
thank you to Matteo Maccio for organising this day. 
 

This year our annual Show Day events will be celebrated over the last 2 days 
of Term 3.  
On Thursday the 19th of September the Parents and Friends have organised 
for the children who have ordered pizza and popcorn on the QKR App to 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

receive their orders. We have also organised for a farm animal Petting Zoo to visit our school as well as 2 roving enter-
tainers who are circus performers and magicians called Amazing Hazel and Mr Marvel. We hope this will give the stu-
dents a fun and exciting end to the school term. 
 
The last day of Term 3, Friday the 20th of September will be a casual dress day 
(no donation needed). The Parents and Friends will distribute showbags to take 
home to those students who have ordered them.  
 

 

 

 

 
 
Term 4 Summer Uniform 
As we start Term 4, we move across to our summer uniform. We allow a two week grace period as we know the 
weather in October can still be fresh. However, students are able to come to school in their summer uniform com-
mencing the start of Term 4.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The last assembly for the term will be online at 12.30pm next Friday. As always we invite all parents to join us for 
our last Assembly for Term 3 next week. 
 
Reminder that the students will finish school at 1.00pm next Friday 20 September. All children will still need lunch 
next Friday. 
 
 
Wishing the Our Lady’s school community a safe and happy school holiday break. Hope-
fully we get lots of lovely Spring weather and can enjoy being in the outdoors.  
 
See you all on Monday 7th of October when Term 4 commences.  

Warm regards, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

The building is progressing to schedule. The builders will be continuing to 
put up the pinboards and whiteboards next week. Much work has been 
done to establish the garden beds, mulch areas and the work will contin-
ue on the playground. This will also include an irrigation system, a rain 
garden and a large shade sail over the whole area.  
 
During the second week of the holidays the furniture will arrive and all 
the technology will be installed. It is so wonderful to see that the building 
is almost completed. 



 

FI 
Eve - For being a Self-Manager when writing and independently recording your message. Well done Eve, keep up the 
fantastic work!! From Miss Seona 
Akain - For being persistent when practising your handwriting. You are taking teacher feedback and using it in your 
writing. Well done, Akain! From Miss Seona  
 
FJ 
Bianca - For displaying the Learning Asset Thinker in Discovery. You showed such creativity when you made cat paws 
out of paper. Well done, Bianca! From Miss Wendy 
Grace - For being a wonderful Collaborator. You are great at listening to the ideas of others, and you showed this when 
you worked with another student to make a message in a bottle, and an ocean for it to go in. Fabulous work Grace! 
From Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Ren - for working hard and staying focussed on your FLI project. I can't wait for you to share your masterpiece with 
everyone! From Ms Shai 
Oliver - for being so motivated and continuing on with your writing piece over multiple days. You’re a good Self-
Manager! Keep it up! From Ms Shai  
 
1L 
Rex - For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Compassion when noticing that another student didn’t have some-
one to sit with during eating time and offering to sit with them. Well done! From Miss Scarlett 
Eliseo - For settling back into Our Lady’s so well! You are an amazing addition to our classroom. Welcome back! From 
Miss Scarlett  
 
2M 
Rose - For your big improvement in using different addition and subtraction strategies to help you solve maths prob-
lems. You should be extremely proud of yourself! From Ms Rochelle 
Klara - For the constant kindness and support you show to the people around you. This is truly special to see. From Ms 
Rochelle  
 
2N 
Aman- For being a self manager during Writing, you were able to write simple sentences. Keep it up! From Ms Robles 
Ethan- For challenging yourself when you wrote a simple description about the classroom. Keep it up! From Ms Robles  
 
3E 
Tia T - For your creative thinking when exploring ways to express the message of the Parable of the Net through pup-
petry! From Ms Steph 
Hamish M - For writing a captivating book review that was descriptive and compelling! I loved the adjectives you used 
to make your writing pop! From Ms Steph  
 
3F 
Isaiah M- For displaying you are a Self-Manager by staying on task and writing an insightful Book Review. Great work! 
From Ms Christine & Mrs Majczak 
Chanel C- For demonstrating the Our Lady's Gospel Value of Courage when you stood up to say thank you to the AFLW 
players on behalf of all the Year 3s. Thank you! From Ms Christine & Mrs Majczak  
 
4G 
Mila M - for the positive energy you bring to your learning everyday! Even when things are challenging, you persevere 



 

and use a growth mindset! From Ms Karen & Mrs Mendoza 
Akoldh N - for the active participation you have shown during our reading 
groups. Well done sharing your ideas and making connections with the text. 
From Ms Karen & Mrs Mendoza 
 
4H 
Lucrecia- For having a wonderful transition back at Our Lady’s. You are a fo-
cussed, hard working, kind student and it’s great to have you back! From Ms 
Rebecca 
Ijay- For displaying a positive mindset and showing a growth mindset with your learning. Your Maths and Writing have 
definitely improved. Keep it up! From Ms Rebecca  
 
5C 
Louisa Jane-For displaying the Learning Asset of Self-Manager, by effectively organising yourself for learning and giving 
your best in all you do. Great job! From Ms Huyen 
Oliver- For taking on feedback and showing great improvement in your handwriting. Keep it up Ollie! From Ms Huyen 
Helena-For displaying a growth mindset and positive attitude towards your learning. Well done! From Ms Huyen 
Archie-For demonstrating what a great Thinker you are when you give reasons for your answers in Maths. Super effort 
Archie! From Ms Huyen  
 
5D  
An - For working hard in Maths to improve your skills and rise to the challenge when given more difficult questions. 
Well done! From Ms.Gurry 
Jacob - For consistently communicating with the teacher by asking questions or clarifying instructions. Keep it up! From 
Ms Gurry 
Hanna - For displaying Our Lady’s Gospel Values of Compassion by showing kindness to others and making sure they 
are looked after when they need it. From Ms Gurry 
Emily - For consistently being a focussed, kind and hard-working collaborator! Keep it up! From Ms. Gurry  
 
6A  
Henry- For living out the School Gospel Value of Respect through his polite and well mannered nature. From Mr Wick-
ham 
Will- For showing initiative and leadership by stepping up and taking responsibility for the setting up of the Lego equip-
ment. From Mr Wickham  
 
6B 
Bailey - For demonstrating the Our Lady's gospel value of courage on Leadership Day by listening attentively to our 
speakers and asking meaningful and well-thought-out questions. From Mrs Belinda & Ms McManus 
Lily - For writing and delivering a wonderful thank you speech on Leadership Day, effectively summarising and high-
lighting the key advice and learnings from the session. From Mrs Belinda & Ms McManus  

1K: Henry W 
2M: Sienna D 
2N: Angela A 
3E: Emily K 
3F: Ethan H 
6A: Peter D  
6B: Kloe N 



 



 



 



 

ST MARY MacKILLOP AWARD 

Congratulations to the recipients of our St Mary MacKillop Award for September 2024. 

Congratulations to: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Kathy B FJ    Holly B 6B 

On Tuesday the 10th of September, 21 students (listed below) represented the Sunshine 
District at the Division Athletics held at Keilor Athletics track.  
The students did so well representing Our Lady's with a special mention going to Neveah 
M, Dylan T and Louise N for coming third in their events.  
A special congratulations to Ethan N who came first in the discus and Helena L for com-
ing second in the 100m sprint. Both Ethan and Helena will move onto the Regional finals 
to be held in October.  

 
Well done to all athletes! 
 
Dylan T (4H)  Louise N (4H) Ben B (4H)  Joanne H (4H) 
Akoldh N (4G) Garang M (4H) Ethan N (4G) Oliver S (4G) 
Thien N (5D) Emily N (5D) Jesse D (5C) Helena L (5C) 
Andi M (5C) Henry A (6B) Delilah T (6A) Ayce F (6A) 
Holly B (6B)  James N (6A) Nevaeh M (6A) Peter D (6A) 
Angeli C (6A) 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

As part of our Show Day celebrations on Thursday 19 & Friday 20 September 
(last days of term 3) all children are able to purchase a bag of popcorn, a slice 

of pizza for lunch and a show bag to take home. 
Pizza and Popcorn will be served on Thursday 19 September. 

Showbags will be given out to take home  
on Friday 20 September. 

All orders must be placed via our QKR app.  
Showbags are $6.00 - $7.00 each 

Slices of pizza Margherita or Hawaiian (GF available) are $3.00 each.  
Popcorn is $1.50 each 

Orders close on MONDAY. 
No late orders can be accepted. No cash orders can be accepted. 

Show bag numbers are limited, so get in quick to get your favourite.  
If a show bag is not listed on QKR it has sold out. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Trolli 

$7.00 

Zappo 

$7.00 

Freddo 

$6.00 

Dairy Milk 

$6.00 

Mega Fizz 

$7.00 



 

PREPARATIONS FOR 2025 
As we are beginning our preparations for 2025 we ask that parents let us know 
as soon as possible if their child/ren are not returning to Our Lady’s next year.  
We have had many inquiries about places for 2025 and we need to let these par-
ents know if there are places for their children. We currently have a waiting list 
for Prep and  we have had several  enrolment enquiries coming in for the other 
year levels.  
 
If your child is not returning in 2025 (NOT OUR CURRENT YR 6 STUDENTS) 
please complete the form below and return it to the office. It is vital that you 
return this form as soon as possible. Thank you. 

Children NOT returning to Our Lady’s School in 2025 

 

Family Name:            

Child/children’s names 

1.           2024 Grade:    

2.           2024 Grade:    

3.           2024 Grade:    

 

Name of our new school: ___________________________  ____ 

 

And / Or 

Our new address:             

               

Signed:             (Parent) 

Please return this form to the office as soon as possible 



 



 

 



 



 


